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The first thought I had after being told I was 
Teacher of the Year for Newington, (after the 
initial shock wore off), was of all the amazing 
teachers I know in Newington.  During the 
first week back to school, friends, colleagues, 
and acquaintances would come up to me and 
say things like, “You deserve it!”  I didn’t 
feel deserving above all the other fine 

teachers I know, but people’s hugs and kind words were incredibly 
heartwarming. 

I have had a few wonderful opportunities this year.  The City Council honored 
me during a meeting at Town Hall in September.  Mayor Woods and other 
council members had very thoughtful things to say about my program and 

about music in Newington during that meeting.  The Board of Education 
held a special dinner in my honor in October.  It was a wonderful chance to 
meet former Teachers of the Year and to deliver a speech to the Board.  Later 
that month, I was honored at the Bushnell Hall along with other Connecticut 
Teacher of the Year nominees throughout the state. 

All of the hoopla is over, and my major Teacher of the Year responsibilities 
have passed.  Although I am happy to get back to a normal routine, one 
experience above all others stands out.  In my lifetime, there will be few 
memories more positively etched into my mind than the moment I was able to 
share my thoughts, hopes, and dreams with my peers, with the administration, 
and with my family on the morning of convocation.  Your warm reception of 
my words meant the world to me, and I will always remember your kindness. 

Thoughts from Paul Kemp: 
2013-14 Teacher of the year 
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SPECIAL EDUCATION     
WORKSHOP: MAR.13TH 
 NHS Auditorium 
 4:00-6:00 p.m. 
 
CEA expert Robyn Kaplan-Cho 
will provide a workshop about 
Special education for teachers 
in Hartford County at 
Newington High School on 
March 13th.  The workshop will 
include pointers about PPT 
procedures, teachers rights and 
responsibilities, IEP forms and 
requirements and a question and 
answer period.  All teachers are 
welcome.  Sign up by contacting: 
Jamie Rodriquez 
(jrodriquez@npsct.org)  

Legislators in the 
classroom! 
 

During the last week of 
January, state legislators 
will be visiting the 
classrooms of Connecticut.  
It is an event proposed by 
CEA, called “Walk a Day in 
my shoes”.   
  Legislators make the 
laws that affect teachers, 
yet few have been in a 
classroom since they went 
to school.  This is an 
opportunity for these 
legislators to visit a 
classroom without politics 
being involved.  The 
legislators will shadow a 
teacher and see the normal 
activities that fill the day 
of these teachers.  If you 
are interested in having a 
legislator that represents 
Newington, visit your class 
room, contact Holly Miotke 
(hmiotke@npsct.org) 
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Your Chance to Tell Legislators 
What’s Happening in Your School 
by Laurel Killough on December 28, 2013 
 
Many of you have voiced concerns about the rapid changes in public education and 
their impact on students. CEA officers and staff have shared your concerns with 
state policymakers, and now they want to hear directly from you. 

Let your voice be heard. Join your colleagues and participate in Regional Teacher 
Meetings with state legislators. This is your opportunity to tell legislators about 
meaningful changes that will improve education in Connecticut. 

Meetings are free and will take place from 4:30 to 6:30 pm. Food will be provided. 

WINDHAM COUNTY ���Monday, January 13 ���The Gold Eagle, Dayville 

TOLLAND COUNTY ���Tuesday, January 14 ���Georgina’s, Bolton 

MIDDLESEX COUNTY ���Wednesday, January 15 ���Crowne Plaza Cromwell 

NEW HAVEN COUNTY ���Thursday, January 16 ���Cascade’s, Hamden 

NEW LONDON COUNTY ���Tuesday, January 21 ���The Spa at the Norwich Inn 

HARTFORD COUNTY ���Wednesday, January 22 ���The Chowder Pot, Hartford 

LITCHFIELD COUNTY ���Thursday, January 23 ���Crystal Peak, Winchester 

FAIRFIELD COUNTY ���Monday, January 27 ���Cinzano’s, Fairfield 
 
 
You will need to go to the CEA website to sign up:  
www.cea.org .  Go to the Regional Teacher meetings 
registration.  OR you can go to the cea link via 
www.newingtonteachersassociation.org 
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Dues 
If you have been 
working in 
Newington for more 
than one year, your 
dues for 
NTA/CEA/NEA are: 
$776.65.  If you 
just began this 
year, check your 
December 20 
paycheck. 

SAVE THE DATE: 
 
NTA Retirement Party     

    May 1,2014 
(Indian Hill C.C.) 

 
NTA Annual Mtg: 
 May 21,2014 
  (MKMS cafeteria) 
 

    Upcoming 
Contract TALKS: the 
negotiations and grievance (nag) team 
will be having a meeting in each 
building. the purpose of the meetings 
is to hear concerns and suggestions 
for the next contract. negotiations 
begin this summer! you may attend a 
meeting in your building or another if 
it fits your schedule better! 
 
 January 23 – Martin Kellogg 3:15 
 January 30 – John Wallace    3:15 
 February 5 – High School      3:00 
 February 12 – E Green      3:30 
 February 20 – A Reynolds      3:30 
 February 26 – J Paterson      3:30 
 February 27 – R Chaffee        3:30 

SMILE FILE: 
 
You know you are a 
teacher when: 
 
 You write your New 
Year’s Resolutions 
as a Smart Goal. 
 
  The Vacation 
Activity list for 
your family has a 
learning target 
attached! 
 
 
Send your "you know 
you’re a teacher 
when..." To HFlorian. 
Submissions will be 
reviewed using rubric 
and exemplary work 
will be posted ! 


